Hawk Island Estates Property Owners Association, Inc.

Board Meeting Minutes

June 28, 2006

Attendees:


Jerry Niedzwiecki


Tom Eckdahl

Cindy Howell


Jim Glickert


The meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m. at Jerry Niedzwiecki’s home.

1. Election of officers

This was the first board meeting since the annual meeting last November, so it was necessary to elect the officers of the association.  Jerry Niedzwiecki nominated Tom Eckdahl for president.  All voted in favor.  Jerry then nominated Pat Dexter for vice president.  All voted in favor.  Cindy Howell will remain treasurer and Jim Glickert will remain secretary.

2. Board vacancy

Jerry Niedzwiecki is moving away in several weeks.  The association’s bylaws allow the board to name a replacement to serve the unexpired term of a board member.  We briefly mentioned some possible replacements, but made no decisions.

3. Water leaks

We incurred a substantial ($4,225.00) repair cost for a water leak in front of the Harris’ house at 1463 Hawk Island Drive.  The leak surfaced in the Harris’ yard, but the leak was eventually found under the street about 60-70 feet uphill.  (The leak was thought to be the Harris’ responsibility until it was clear that the leak was in the water line connecting the water main to their shut-off valve, when it became the association’s responsibility.)

We talked about the need to establish a written policy to govern future repairs.  We all agreed that the property owner should be responsible for any leaks occurring at the shut-off valve (in the front yard near the street) or in the line from the shut-off valve to the house.  The association will be responsible for repairs in the water main and the lines leading to the house shut-off valves.  However, there may be some houses where the shut-off valve is located close to the house and far away from the street or easement line.  In a case like that, we all agreed that the association’s responsibility needs to be limited to repairing only as far as the easement line or property line. 

Jim Glickert will draft a written policy for later review by the board.  In our annual meeting notice, we will be asking homeowners to help us locate their water shut-off valves. 

4. Contract with Lake Cable

The contract with Lake Cable expires in April 2007.  Jim Glickert will contact Charter Cable to see if they have any interest in serving the subdivision.

5. Updates to restrictive covenants

Jim Glickert raised a question as to whether we need to record the restrictive covenants that were revised and approved at last year’s annual meeting.  (The bylaws have never been recorded.)  The cost would be about $100.  Cindy Howell said that she would ask Tina Carr.  (Update: Tina said that it wasn’t necessary, particularly since the covenants are readily available to anyone wanting to view them.)

6.
Street signs
Jerry Niedzwiecki said that it might have helped the emergency vehicles find their way to Jim Hill’s house easier if we had had some street signs beyond what the county has installed.  We talked about placing signs in certain locations that seem to cause confusion.  We talked about this last year, but the budget didn’t allow it. 

Jim Glickert recommended putting in the annual meeting notice a suggestion that any homeowner who calls for emergency help consider having someone provide a lead-in for the emergency vehicles.

7.
Miscellaneous

· Jim Glickert will call General Spraying for pest-control spraying of our buildings.
· We talked about installing a seasonal light with timer for our basketball area.  Jim Glickert will work on it.  
· Cindy Howell asked if we could contact St. Moritz on the Lake condominiums to see if they could move their trash dumpster so that it is not visible from across the cove.  Jim Glickert will write a letter.
· Jim Glickert reported that Camden County is still not taking over any new streets.  Ridgeview Terrace and Island Court will remain the association’s responsibility for the foreseeable future.  
The meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Jim Glickert

July 9, 2006

